Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch Meeting Minutes

November 12, 2012 3pm-3:30pm

President Dick Byrnes opened the meeting at 3pm by leading the group in the Pledge of Allegiance. He explained that the meeting, scheduled for today at the Emergency Operations Center was rescheduled for December 10, 2012, because today is Veteran’s Day; therefore, only deputies on patrol are working. We will not have a guest speaker nor will Sgt. Evan be at our meeting.

The December 10 meeting at the EOC will be chaired by VP Len Chesterfield in the absence of President Dick Byrnes. Directions to the EOC are available on their website. Please try to carpool as parking spots are limited. Be sure to bring photo ID, too. Uniforms are not required.

Hopefully we will have badges after the first of the year. The badges will cost approximately $2000.

SMWCW shorts are optional. If anyone is interested, President Byrnes is placing the last order soon.

The new Operations Manual, designed by Lew Tippett is currently being distributed by Lieutenants.

October minutes are on the web. There is no new correspondence.

Treasurer Roger Kessinger reported that October donations totaled $1050. Expenditures totaled $21.20. The closing balance on October 31, 2012 was $5,558.63. Elvin Miller moved that we accept the report as read. Pete Gaines seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

The transmission in the car was replaced. The next scheduled maintenance is in December. At that time, the oil will be changed and the tires will be rotated.

The handheld radio is not working. Do not leave the car to do a house check without a working radio unless two people are in the car. The radio will be taken to the garage for repair.

Sgt. Evan noted that the first driver of the day no longer has to call in to find out who the Sgt of the day is. If Citrus wants you, they will call.

The GPS has been programmed for the garage and the EOC.

Our web site has a glitch in it. It is being fixed.

Drivers should be sure to fill in the daily log completely and correctly. The first driver of the day has a check-off form on the back of the log sheet. All other drivers have items to check off there as well.

There were three cases of fraud in SMW last month and one vehicle burglary on Cactus Street. Everyone is reminded to lock their vehicles.

The statistics for October 2012 are as follows:

Man Hours:


307

Miles:



3298

Security Checks:

586

Construction Sites:

43

Utilities:


538

Old Business:

No home owner in SMW should be watering between 10am and 4pm. We are generating a list of violators to be handed over to the Civic Association.

New Business:

Last year we sponsored five children for the Shop with a Cop Program. Member Pete Gaines made a motion to sponsor five children again this year. Henry Ticard seconded the motion which passed unanimously.

If anyone needs a new uniform shirt, ask for it.

Our next meeting will be held on December 10, 2012 at the Citrus County Emergency Operations Center at 3pm.

A motion to adjourn was passed at 3:30pm

Respectfully submitted,

Michele Eisner, Secretary
